0 . 0

December 3, 1941

Dr. F. C. Allen 105 Robinson Campus

Dear Dr. Allen:

I acknowledge your letter of December 1 concerning the interruptions to your basketball practice schedule. I recognize that any dual use of the Auditorium inevitably results in inconvenience to one party or the other. I shall endeavor to minimize the disruptions for the remainder of the basketball season.

I suppose that some conflicts and inconveniences are inevitable in the use of the Auditorium. I wonder, though, if we cannot minimize them next year if you and Dean Swarthout will sit down across the table from one another next spring, and work out together a policy more workable than the one we are now operating under. I think we can improve the situation considerably if we spend a little thought on the schedules of the two activities, and I shall be glad to contribute what I can. I shall be glad to arrange the conference next spring.

Sincerely yours,

Executive Secretary

KaymondMichola

RN:a